
UPCOMING SERMON SERIES FOR DECEMBER 2020 
In Advent this year, we’re going to be ‘Rethinking Christmas.’ How often do we get 
caught up in all the details of the season and actually forget what the season is all 
about? I mean, whose birthday is it anyway? You know the answer. Following are the 
sermons for the season: 
• November 29 – “A Dream Worth Dreaming…” – Matthew 1:18-25 
• December 6 – “Worship Fully!” – Luke 1:26-38 
• December 13 – “Spend Less!” – Matthew 10:40-42 
• December 20 – “Give More!” – Matthew 10:4—42, John 1:1-14 
• December 24 – “Love All!” – Matthew 25:31-46 (ONLINE ONLY) 
We will continue offering two forms of worship for the season of Advent for the four 
Sundays leading up to Christmas Eve—9 AM for both parking lot (FM 87.9) and 
online. Then, on both Christmas Eve & Sunday, December 27, we will be ONLINE 
ONLY! Not knowing where we will be at regarding the coronavirus pandemic, along 
with the complexity of what we want to do for Christmas Eve and the final Sunday of 
the year (and the fact we have to plan all of this about a month early), we have decided 
to keep these two services to ONLINE ONLY. We are planning one of our best Christ-
mas Eve services ever, so make sure you have your candles ready to light! 

God’s PEACE for this Christmas Season… Pastor Rom 

December 2020 Monthly Newsletter  
Worship Service 

Parking Lot: 9:00 AM 
Online: 9:00AM 



“Don’t be selfish; don’t try to impress others. Be humble, thinking of others as better than yourselves. 
4 
Don’t look out only for your own interests, but take an interest in others, too. 

5 
You must have the same 

attitude that Christ Jesus had.” 
– Philippians 2:3-5 (NLT) 

 
 

Dear Trinity, 
 
As we ended our November worship series, we finished with some thoughts 
from Paul’s ‘Thank You Note’ to the church at Philippi. In the above verses, Paul is     
encouraging those in the church not to act like the world. Instead, he is encouraging 
them to act like Jesus—‘Christ-like’ if you will. And that is certainly my admonition to you 
this Advent. Never has there been a time in my life when ‘what’s really on the inside’ of 
people is ‘reflected so clearly on the outside,’ as we continue to grind through this pan-
demic season … which now encompasses the season of Jesus’ birth. This reminder 
comes almost daily as technology is sometimes used as a weapon to kill the spirit of 
those on the receiving end by venting of how things are, how they want them to be, and 
letting others know in no uncertain terms that consideration for ‘what they want’ should 
be prioritized above everyone else, their health & safety, and so forth. But is that what 
God’s word says? 
 Long ago in a faraway village, there was a place called the House of 1,000       
Mirrors. A small, happy dog learned of this placed and decided to visit. On arrival, he 
bounced up the stairs to the doorway of the house. To his great surprise, he found    
himself staring at 1,000 other small, happy dogs with their tails wagging just as fast as 
his. He smiled a friendly smile and was answered with 1,000 smiles just as friendly. As 
he left the house, he thought to himself, ‘This is a wonderful place. I will come back and 
visit it often.’ Meanwhile, another small dog, who was not as happy as the first one,     
decided to visit the house. He slowly climbed the stairs and hung his head low as he 
looked into the door. When he saw 1,000 unfriendly dogs staring back at him, he 
growled at them and was horrified to see 1,000 small dogs growling back at him. As he 
left, he thought to himself, ‘That is a horrible place. I will never go back there again.’ 
 No, Advent 2020 is probably not going to be like Advents past. No, we’re not     
going to be able to physically participate in some of the traditions Trinity has known in 
years past—at least, not like we want to (though new traditions are being born at this 
time). But … how we see the realities of this season, and how others see the reality of 
this season, will depend a great deal on the attitudes of our heart. Will we heed the 
Apostle Paul’s words to the church at Philippi as we move through this season (not just 
Advent, but the pandemic we’re in)? Will we ‘think of others [all others] as better than 
ourselves’ and treat them like it? Because that’ll be our witness to the world. Will it be 
Christ-like? “You must have the same attitude that Christ Jesus had,” Paul reminds us. 
 I think an appropriate prayer as we work together through this Advent season—
one that would be Godly as well as helpful—would be this: “Lord, help us—in spite of 
ourselves—to be a reflection of Your love for us during this season, as we celebrate the 
birth of Your Son, and remember the incredible, undeserved love behind his life. Amen.” 
 

Working together to be the Body of Christ [especially] this Christmas, Pastor Rom 

 
P.S. Amid heightened emotions during this pandemic, the majority of those I encounter are         
incredibly positive, supportive, and Christ-like. FYI. 



NURSING HOMES: 

 
Faith Beck 
Adelaide Place 
478 W. Arndt Street 
Fond du Lac, WI 54935 
 
Dorothy Bosserman 
EVERGREEN  
1130 N Westfield Street 
Oshkosh, WI 54902-3217 
 
Janice Haefs 
Sage Meadow FDL House 
Dementia Care 
154 S. Pioneer Pkwy 
Fond du Lac, WI 54935 
 
Dick Haefs 
Artisan (SAGE Meadow FDL) 
Living Suites 
597 Kingswood Ave. Apt. 35 
Fond du Lac, WI 54935 
 
Gerald  and Carolyn Krueger 
Manor Hill Village 
61 Manor Hill Drive 
Eden, WI 53019 
 
Evelyn Krug, Apt. # 308 
HOPE Senior Living  
475 Grove Street 
Lomira, WI 53048 
 
Barbara York Apt. #103 
HOPE Senior Living  
475 Grove Street 
Lomira, WI 53048 
 
Laverne Senn 
Hope Senior Living Room 126 
475 Grove Street 
Lomira WI 53048 
 
Cal & Kay Voight 
The Meadows of Fond du lac 
620 Rolling Meadows Dr., Room #109 
Fond du Lac, WI 54935 

NURSING HOMES CONT.: 
 
 
Lester Unferth 
Hope Health & Rehab Room 103 
438 Ashford Ave. 
Lomira, WI 53048 
 
Doreen Unferth 
Hope Senior Living Room 202 
475 Grove Street 
Lomira, WI 53048 

 
AT HOME: 
 
Gwen Hinz 
11 S. Adams Street Apt. 203 
Denver,  CO 80209 
Telephone (920) 269-4399 
 
Henry Guell 
N2771 CR K 
Fond du Lac, WI 54937 
 
Roy Meyer 
410 Grove Street 
Lomira, WI 53048 
 
Judy Renderman 
PO Box 334 
926 Kings Dr. 
Brownsville, WI 53006 
 
Judith Stucke 
375 Main Street, Apt. 4 
Lomira WI 53048 
 

Not everyone is able to make it to church.   
Please remember these Trinity friends this 
Christmas with cards and Christmas cheer. 



Stewardship and Finance Offering 
The SF committee would like to thank you all for your prayers as we had a very successful budget 

meeting this past November and we feel as a committee we are on the right path.  We have included the 
Roof Fund into the budget so that we have accountability towards, rather than just taking donations to it 
with no for sure end in sight. We now have a plan as to when it will be paid off as there is a set dollar 
amount, we have voted on that must be paid each month.  Now when you give your tithes and offerings, 
we all are paying a portion towards the Roof.  There are many more decisions to be made for future       
upgrades to the church and parsonage in the coming months so we ask that you keep our committee and 
the church leaders in your prayers that God will continue to work HIS WILL with Trinity.  Lastly the 
committee would like to thank you for stepping up to the first 2 weeks of the $6 challenge as we are doing 
great, keep it up through the end of 2020 and we will be able to start 2021 in the black.  Below is an article 
that I read and I wanted to share it with you, there is also important tax information that the CARES Act 
has for 2020 so please read. 

 
SF Committee Chair    
Josh Marschie 
 
“Do not store up for yourselves treasures on earth, where moth and rust consume and where 

thieves break in and steal; but store up for yourselves treasures in heaven, where neither moth nor rust 
consumes and where thieves do not break in and steal. For where your treasure is, there your heart will be 
also.” (Matthew 6:19-21) 

 
 Is Giving Wholeheartedly a minor stewardship theme OR, is it the whole point of being a        

follower of Christ? Is giving wholeheartedly the essential to having a relationship with the Creator? Is 
presenting our gifts to God not just an important part of Sabbath worship, but is it the central and most 
important part and the true reason for our worship? 

 
 “Giving Wholeheartedly means committing ourselves entirely to the mission and ministry        

exemplified by the life of Jesus Christ. This means that every bit of time, every bit talent and every bit of 
treasure, even that which we spend on ourselves and our families, is for God’s purpose. 

 
 “Giving Wholeheartedly means that when our hearts are open, our arms are open as well. When 

we are practicing our discipleship, we are sharing the love and grace with our neighbors near and far. We 
live out our love by reaching out to those in need, for example, Ruby’s Pantry food distribution that served 
380 families and individuals this week. 

 
 “Finally, Giving Wholeheartedly means a willingness to give to the church so that whatever min-

istry unfolds, it is funded. Giving wholeheartedly provides opportunities for our local churches to be 
ready, willing and available to serve in whatever manner Christ calls us to serve.” [Source: Think Greater, 
Wisconsin Conference UMC] 

 
 What we can conclude from this is that you need to give for your own spiritual benefit. Not 

selfishly because it makes you feel good, but because it fulfills 
your need to be a faithful follower of Christ. 

 
Jim Wells, Wisconsin United Methodist Foundation 
 

Helps for the Stewardship Team the Coronavirus Aid, 
Relief, and Economic Security Act (H.R. 748), known as the  

 
(Continued) 

CARES Act Promotes Charitable  
Contributions 



CARES Act, was enacted in March 2020. Certain provisions were included to make it easier for   
individuals to give to churches and other charitable organizations. Below is a summary provided by Wespath 
Benefits and Investments (1). Please share it with your congregation as soon as possible: 

 
 
The CARES Act encourages individuals, families, and corporations to continue to contribute to 

churches and other charitable organizations. 
 
Allowance of Partial Above-the-Line Deduction for Charitable Contributions 
 
Section 2204 of the Act permits taxpayers to deduct up to $300 of cash contributions, whether 

they itemize their deductions or not. It creates a new “above-the-line” deduction for all taxpayers who       
contribute to religious, charitable and educational organizations (i.e., for taxpayers who take the standard  
deduction). This deduction will permit these taxpayers to deduct up to $300 of annual monetary                
contributions. This is applicable for tax years beginning after 2019, and does not sunset after 2020 like the 
increased limits described below.  

 
Modification of Limitations on Charitable Contributions during 2020 
 
Section 2205 of CARES increases the limitations on deductions for charitable contributions by 

individuals who itemize, as well as corporations. Such cash contributions must be made during 2020. 
This provision does not extend the due date of the 2020 tax return. For individuals, the 50%-of-adjusted-
gross-income limitation is suspended for 2020. [That is, you may claim charitable contributions up to 100% 
of adjusted-gross-income.] 

If you have questions or want to learn more, contact: Jim Wells, Director of Stewardship & Capital Campaigns, Wis-
consin United Methodist Foundation at 608-837-9582 or jwells@wumf.org. 

 
(1) https://s3.us-east-1.amazonaws.com/gbod-assets/generic/CARES-Act-Summary-fromWespath.pdf 

HI CHOIR MEMBERS!! 
Hello and virtual hugs from me to you!! 
I’m sure you’ve all been hoping and praying, as I have, that our church and choir would be back together 
again, singing praises, laughing, hugging and enjoying the camaraderie with everyone, as we always 
have.  But, it’s still not safe for us to do that and patience is never easy! 
Tina Rawlins and I have been working on how to get more virtual music for our on-line service.  With the 
Christmas Holiday fast approaching, we’d like to add some “special music” to the Advent or Christmas ser-
vices.  There’s alot of bugs to work out, so we’re starting out small to see what we need to do and how we 
can do it.  Please bear with us, as we figure this out.  Tina has a “tech guru”, that is going to help us with 
this project also. 
In early October, Tina had asked me to sing in a virtual choir, they were looking for singers.  We both sang 
a couple of songs virtually, made the videos and sent the videos to a “tech guru” who mixed all the voices 
together and added some graphics to the songs.  This was not an easy process, at least for me, who isn’t 
very techy at all.  You listen to the accompaniment/your part, with ear buds in your ears and then video 
yourself on your computer or phone singing your part.  When you listen to the video, you only hear yourself 
singing with nothing else.  Needless to say, I needed more than a few takes on the video, before I thought I 
sounded…ok.  But, the end result, with everyone singing together....sounded great!!  whew.... 
 One of the virtual songs, that Tina and I sent in, will be shown in the on-line service on Communion Sun-
day, December 6th.  The song is “Kum Ba Ya, which includes, Let us Break Bread Together”.  I hope you 
enjoy it!! 
I pray that you all had a safe and healthy Thanksgiving Holiday.  I know how hard it is, when you can’t be 
with everyone in your family.  But, say your prayers, keep the faith, stay safe, be healthy, wear your mask 
and sanitize your hands often.  Do whatever you need to do, to keep yourself and others close to you, 
safe.  Together and with God’s help, we can fight through this all. 
PRAY, PRAISE AND GIVE THANKS, for all your Blessings in each new day. 
MERRY CHRISTMAS and have a happy and healthy New Year, 2021. 
Keep a song in your heart!! 
Pam Hilker, Adult Choir Director 
The True Spirit of Christmas, lies in your heart! 

mailto:jwells@wumf.org


Why Can’t I go to Church??!! 

 I don’t know about you but I’m frustrated; along with disappointed and even a little bit angry that I 
can’t  attend in person worship at Trinity. One would think that all this stuff that we are doing should end this 
stupid virus. Can’t we all go back to the way things were before? Can’t the leadership figure out a way to let 
us back in? Other churches are holding in person services, why can’t we do the same? As I listen to people 
around the area I know that goodly numbers of others feel the same way. This all makes sense so we should 
demand that we meet in person. 
 There’s only one problem. The virus isn’t going away. The number of new cases keeps increasing each 
week. I’m writing this on November 19. Earlier this week we set a new record high for Wisconsin, almost 
8,000 in a single day. Who knows what it will be when you read this. This week I‘ve found out that some   
dozen or so people that I know have caught covid. It used to be that I knew of just one person who had it.   
Another problem with covid is how uneven its effects are. I have a friend, Marv, who has been infected. They 
tested his entire family. 2 of his granddaughters along with his son also contracted covid. The grandchildren 
had no symptoms at all. The son had a mild case of the flu, but Marv has been down with it for 3 weeks now. 
He has gone to the emergency room twice, but they won’t admit him because they are getting short of beds 
and they want to save the few open beds that they have for people who are in tougher shape than Marv. Our 
own members Syd and Tom Henke also caught covid and have had a similar experience. Tom had milder 
symptoms, but he was still sick for an entire month. Syd’s symptoms were much more serious. She had 2   
hospital stays and was very weak and is just now slowly recovering. 
 So has our church leadership been too cautious in opening up? Maybe, but the consequences of being 
wrong might land some of our members or one of their family members in the hospital, or even worse. So 
that’s the rub, if we open up we run the risk of infecting one of our own. Would you want it on your con-
science that our actions have caused harm, possibly great harm to someone that we worship with and love? 
Also, many of the churches that have opened up are experiencing Covid issues and some have since closed. 
My friend Marv has told me that as poorly as he feels, his worst fear is that he might have spread the disease 
to someone else. He said “I couldn’t bear knowing that I have caused harm to another by giving them covid.” 
 So what should we do? There really is no clear cut answer. As for me, I will try to stay as safe as possi-
ble for the next couple of months. I will limit my outside contacts and definitely stay away from large gather-
ings.  Unfortunately that includes church. I will still celebrate Christmas though, but it will be different this 
time. Instead of parties and personal visits, there will be phone calls and Christmas Cards, lots of them. The 
one thing we need to remember is that this will come to an end, just not when we want it too. And when it 
does, oh what a joy that will be. 
May God Bless Us All 
Gary Jesse 

And Now for some Good News 

A couple of weeks ago, our stewardship and finance committee chair Josh Marschie issued a challenge to the 
membership. He said that if we all gave $6.00 a person more each week until the end of the year that will be 
closer  to the  budget than last year. After seeing the offering totals for the last 2 weeks, I’m happy to report 
that you folks have come through again. Giving is up and if it continues we will meet that goal. You folks are 
the solid foundation that this church is built upon and that is the base that will allow our church not to just  
survive, but to thrive. We in stewardship & finance want to thank you for your generous support. 
We have noticed that since the start of the covid, some folks have put a hold on their giving. I’m sure that 
there are many goods reasons for this and we understand. As we go into that last 4 weeks of the year we ask 
that you consider offering a gift to the church. I know that it sometimes can be hard to write out that check, but 
I assure you that you will feel better after you do it, knowing that you have helped the church .In return the 
church can help the community. And in the process, we all will serve God and because of that, God’s      
Blessings will come back to us. 
SF Committee Member 
Gary Jesse 



 

 

 

Trinity Shoebox Project  
Let the shoebox journey begin! 

We are excited to announce TEAM Trinity was able to pack 

this year with another 13 packed within our congregation/community!  
Although the personally packed totals were down from last year (59), 
the shoeboxes we were able to pack from our inventory of donations, 
clearance/deal shopping, and volunteer projects increased from last 
years’ total of 170.  Given the impact of each shoebox multiplies as the 
children share their faith with friends and family, take a moment to re-
flect on what we were able to accomplish in 2020… in God’s name!          

410 Shoeboxes 

THANK YOU to our packing TEAM who volunteered several nights at Trinity… 

Tari Bloohm, Chris Kuen, Becky Luedtke, Pam Wellso & Sandy Zitlow 



As we stand in the wake of  our 2020 Shoebox Project activity, a 
sense of  melancholy and of  hope awakens our souls.   
The year has left us with unanswered questions and many of  us 
stand in the shadows of  uncertainty ahead, but for many of  us at 
Trinity, the year for Operation Christmas Child has given us revi-
talized hope and energy.  We are ending our season having packed a 
number of  shoeboxes that far surpassed our goal…a true testament 
to what can happen when we put it in God’s hands. 
Our TEAM is truly blessed to have found this opportunity to be dis-
ciples of  Jesus through the Shoebox Project.  The true gift of  giv-
ing has far exceeded receiving in our hearts.  Some have given what 
they had to give.  Some shared their blessings.  Others found the joy 
of  serving.  Many found time to reflect in quarantine and truly see 
life with a new sense of  gratitude.  In all this, the power of  prayer 
continues to make an indelible impression on what we can accom-
plish together.   
If  your heart is moved to support the Shoebox Project through fi-
nancial giving, cash or checks payable to Trinity with ‘Shoebox Pro-
ject Fund’ in the memo are greatly appreciated.  If  you are moved to 
join the TEAM through service, please reach out to discuss a project 
or opportunity you would enjoy. 
 
 

TEAM Pictured:  Dayne, Jaye, Dalton & Jeff 

Zingsheim, Steve & Jeff Unferth 

 

THANK YOU to Jeff Unferth, Gordy Zim-

merman & Jeff Luedtke for delivering the 

shoeboxes to the OCC drop-off site 

Reflection… 

Thank you and God bless! 

Amy Unferth & Heidi Zingsheim 



The Perfect Church 
I think that I shall never see 
A church that’s all it ought to be;  
A church whose members never stray 
Beyond the straight and narrow way; 
A church that has no empty pews 
Whose preacher never has the blues; 
A church whose deacons always “deak” 
And none is proud and all are meek, 
Where gossip never peddles lies 
Or make complaints or criticize; 
Where all are always sweet and kind 
And all to others’ faults are blind. 
Such perfect churches there may be, 
But none of  them are known to me, 
But still we’ll work and pray and plan 
To make this one the best we can. 
-Unknown 

The first time I walked into the sanctuary   
after Jason cleared the pews, I thought the 
room felt sad.   It was a sobering moment 
where the reality of  Covid really hit me.  I 
think we’ve all had those moments, I still 
have those moments from time to time, but 
the picture here was not one of them.  I’m 
lucky on sunny days to see the sanctuary like 
this.  I hope you get some joy from the photo 
and know that the church is here waiting for 
the day we can all gather inside again.  But in 
the meantime, the people of the church are 
still with you in spirit, and  available if you 
need them in any way.  We are the Church 
together! 
Jess 

I am the church! 

You are the church! 

We are the church           

together! 

All who follow Jesus 

All Around the world! 

Yes, we’re the church     

together! 



The Birth of Jesus 
2 In those days Caesar     
Augustus issued a decree 
that a census should be   
taken of the entire Roman 
world. 

2 
(This was the first 

census that took place 
while Quirinius was governor 
of Syria.) 

3 
And everyone 

went to their own town to 
register. 

4 
So Joseph also went up 

from the town of Nazareth in 
Galilee to Judea, to         
Bethlehem the town of     
David, because he belonged 
to the house and line of   
David. 

5 
He went there to 

register with Mary, who was pledged to be married to him and was expecting a child. 
6 
While 

they were there, the time came for the baby to be born, 
7 
and she gave birth to her firstborn, a 

son. She wrapped him in cloths and placed him in a manger, because there was no guest room 
available for them. 

8 
And there were shepherds living out in the fields nearby, keeping watch over their flocks at 

night. 
9 
An angel of the Lord appeared to them, and the glory of the Lord shone around them, 

and they were terrified. 
10 

But the angel said to them, “Do not be afraid. I bring you good news 
that will cause great joy for all the people. 

11 
Today in the town of David a Savior has been born 

to you; he is the Messiah, the Lord. 
12 

This will be a sign to you: You will find a baby wrapped in 
cloths and lying in a manger.” 

13 
Suddenly a great company of the heavenly host appeared with the angel, praising God and 

saying, 

15 
When the angels had left them and gone into heaven, the shepherds said to one another, 

“Let’s go to Bethlehem and see this thing that has happened, which the Lord has told us about.” 

16 
So they hurried off and found Mary and Joseph, and the baby, who was lying in the            

manger. 
17 

When they had seen him, they spread the word concerning what had been told them 
about this child, 

18 
and all who heard it were amazed at what the shepherds said to them. 

19 
But 

Mary treasured up all these things and pondered them in her heart. 
20 

The shepherds returned, 
glorifying and praising God for all the things they had heard and seen, which were just as they 
had been told. 

21 
On the eighth day, when it was time to circumcise the child, he was named Jesus, the name the 

angel had given him before he was conceived. 
 
Luke 2:1-20 

14 
“Glory to God in the highest heaven, 

    and on earth peace to those on whom his favor rests.” 



DECEMBER  
BIRTHDAYS 
1 Janie Hodny 
4   Libby Dahlinger 
 Mara Feucht 
5 Amber Brown 
     Adalyse Graf                       

 Chuck Rhein  
7     Kelly Feucht 
 Emmitt Todl   
8     Jimmy Jewson 
       Fred Menzer 
 Prentice Reitz 
10   Marissa Schultz 
 Aiden Stoffel 
11 Jackie Collier 
 Robert Gudex 
 Kathy Walker 
13 Shirley Klein 
 Katelynn         

 Kretschmer 
15  Tyler Michels 
16   Pam Hilker 
 Chuck Westphal 
18   Pam Dewhurst 
 Jared Neill 
19   Molly Michels 
21  Luke Reitz 
 Katie Schwanke 
23 Rich Cardenas 
26  Diana Jewson 
30 Bob Hesprich 
 Logan Menzer 

DECEMBER  
ANNIVERSARIES 
4 Gerry &                         

Cheryl Meyer 
6 Kevin &                        

Amanda Baker 
27 Scott &                         
    Karlene Krueger 
29 Dennis &                    
    Karyn Michels 
    Larry &                              
    Judy Schraufnagel 
30 Richard &  
   Sandy Zitlow 

Shirley Klein 
turns 86 on      

December 13th! 
N11284 Butternut 

Rd 
Lomira, WI 53048 

 
Lets send her lots of 

Happy Birthday 
wishes! 

Golden Club 



TUMC Prayer Concerns 

• Family of Art Culver 11/24 
• Carl and Judy Bruggink (he’s hospitalized a week on oxygen) both have covid 11/24 
• Karlene Krueger diagnosed with covid 11/24 
• Diana Jewson diagnosed with covid 11/23 
• Mark Wetzel knee surgery on December 9 11/19 

• Leon and Joan Brasch recovering from Covid 11/12 
• Scott Weick (husband/father of 4-year old daughter) emergency heart surgery to remove mass, several complica-

tions, making great improvements 11/12 

• Mike – (Kathy Miller’s friend) produce man at Piggly Wiggly had a heart attack at work 11/8 
• Tracey Roane (Scott K’s Sister) finished chemo, doing well.  Carpal tunnel surgery soon 10/29 
• Nancy Andrews has had COVID. Recently in hospital with pneumonia. 10/24 
• Joey Donald (confirmed at Trinity) was recently hit by a car when he stopped to help another car in distress. He 

is facing multiple surgeries 10/27 
• Alexis Feucht a Senior at Campbellsport HS diagnosed with brain cancer. Surgery successful. Radiation to begin 

soon; more treatment determined from there 10/18 
• Tiffany Sponholz (friend of Sarah Kretschmer) in hospital with Meningitis and getting worse 10/23 
• Aaron Zuhlke (friend of Judy Lerch) aplastic anemia (hereditary); needs bone marrow transplant 10/23 
• FRONT LINE WORKERS… 
• Cathy Wetzel diagnosed with stage-4 breast cancer 10/16 
• Karlene Krueger’s Mom diagnosed with breast cancer, surgery in November 10/15 
• Doug Kuen Non-Hodgkins Lymphoma update: Going home on 10/17, will need to travel back and forth for labs, 

but overall doing well 10/15 
• Tony O’Malley leukemia, set for an additional surgery this month 10/15 
• Carlene Cardenas set to have knee replacement surgery on 10/27 
• Brian (Michelle) Neill diagnosed with Meniere’s disease 9/29 
• Ali (Iranian living in UK friend of Tina Rawlins) a Christian who escaped from Iran—now living in UK, faced 

with threats to his family if he doesn’t return and go to trial. Prayers for Ali (he) and all who are persecuted for 
their faith. 9/22 

• Carrie Mueller (Pronounced Miller; Tina Rambousek’s friend) on dialysis for kidneys; will need a transplant 
9/14 

• West Coast Fire Victims – Pam Wellso’s aunt in southern Oregon, lost her home with entire community of 76 
homes 

• Doug Kuen Non-Hodgkins Lymphoma update: Moving to Froedtert Wednesday (16th) to start process leading    
up to bone marrow transplant (Todd: Donar) 7/21 

• Ann Kadinger colon cancer (Pat Burmeisters Friend) 7/16 
• Gary Jesse prostate cancer, doing well with treatment 7/14 
• Brenda Bergman cancer has spread, starting a new round of radiation 6/24 
• Raymond Kittleson (friend of the Kiehnau’s) doing testing in preparation for chemo 5/20 
  

Our Prayer list covers for  6-8 months. If you feel someone needs to continue or be placed 
back on the list, please let the office know. 
 
For Prayer Requests please contact Jessica in the church office by email, our website 
(www.trinitylomira.org) or by phone. 
 
Thank You. 

 
The January Newsletter Deadline is   

December 16th. Please have all of your 
articles into the church office by  

noon that day.  
Thank you! 

TUMC Budget Totals  
Year to date needed to meet budget:  

$194,721.00 
Received through 11-22-2020:  

$165,226.00 
Budget Shortfall: $29,495.00 



December 2020 TUMC-Lomira 

Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

  1 

6:30 PM 

Women’s Group 

Zoom Meeting 

2 3 

 

4 5 

6 

4:00 PM ET Class 

7 8 

7:00 PM Charge 

Conference via 

Zoom (Council 

Members Only) 

9 10 11 

 

12 

10-11:00 am  

Food Pantry 

 

13 

4:00 PM ET Class 

14 

 

15 

6:30 PM 

Women’s Group 

Zoom Meeting 

16 

 

17 

 

18 

 

19 

20 

4:00 PM ET Class 

6:00 PM-       

7:30 PM 

Caroling In The 

Car and Flower 

Pick Up 

21 22 23 24 

Christmas Eve 

 

3:00 PM Online 

Service Only 

 

Office Closed 

 

25 

Christmas 

26 

10-11:00 am  

Food Pantry 

27 

 

9:00 am Worship  

Through  

Music 

Online Only 

29 

 

29 

6:30 PM       

Women’s Group 

Zoom Meeting 

 

Office Closed 

30 

 

Office Closed 

31 

New Years Eve 

 

Office Closed 

 

 

 

Worship Services  
Online and Parking lot 9:00 AM 



Trinity United Methodist Church   
300 Church Street 
Lomira, WI 53048 
Return Service Requested 
 

Rom Pegram, Pastor 
Church Office: (920) 269-4411 

Cell (608) 417-0060  
Office Hours Tues.-Thurs. 9AM-12PM 

Or by Appointment 
                               

Email:  
pastorromtumc@gmail.com 

churchofficetumc@gmail.com 
 

WORSHIP SERVICES  
First Service – 8:00 A.M. 

Sunday School/Youth Group 9:00 AM  
Coffee Connection 9:00 AM 
Second Service– 10:00 A.M 

 
Church Office Hours:  
Tues-Thur 9AM-1PM 

 

mailto:pastorromtumc@gmail.com

